Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting
April 16, 2009
Members present were: Jerry O’Hare, Lori O’Hare, Barb Scott, Glen Scott, Janeen Igou, Pam Scott, Jim Purdy and Rich Dudley.
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm.
The minutes from the last meeting (March 2009) were reviewed and approved by a unanimous vote. 
Reports
Treasurer’s Report:  A copy was passed around and accepted and approved unanimously.  Our current balance is $5781 in the 1st Bank account.   Treasurer’s report as submitted by Barb Scott was accepted unanimously.
Programs/Finance:  Rich received the okay from the State office that we could spend the El Pomar grant for seasonal interpreter programs.  He also reported the GOCO interpreter position is funded through June 30.  Spending the El Pomar money on a Jr. Ranger program is a possibility if GOCO funding comes through past June 30.  
Membership:  No new members and no renewals since we last met.  

Communications:  Jack is out of town.  It was suggested that Jack might send a rough draft of the newsletter to Board Members to proof read before the final copy is published and posted.
Volunteer Update:  The volunteers helped with the cultural survey of the area that is going to be part of a field mitigation.  There are also plans to do a turkey breeding survey later this month.  
Old Business
Grants:  Boeing Grant is on hold for now until we can decide what to have it fund.  USAA has a possible $1000-$3000 we could access.  The Jr. Ranger program is an option we should look into.  
Membership Incentives:  Pins have been ordered after Barb cleared up a price discrepancy with the vendor.    
Fund Raising:  Janeen suggested some dates for a possible signature event for the park.  Barb presented the opportunity to sell the Herbarium CD that is now a cooperative effort between the Friends of Red Rock Canyon, the Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park and the Master Gardeners.  They are looking for volunteers interested in research, editing, a webmaster etc.  Volunteers can send photos of plants to Barb with the location, date and Scientific name included.  They are looking for seed pods, buds, flowers, and branching preferably on a black background.  
Park Manager Update

- Rich received an email from the Kern’s family that a family friend will be visiting the park. If the pins are in, we thought that would be a nice token to send them away with.
-Swift Puma repair is underway and Rich hopes to have it complete by May 1.   

-Budget news – State Parks is 2.6 million in the hole and GOCO funds are uncertain.  The State Parks Board is looking at revenue of all the parks.  The revenue at CMSP spiked in March once the campground reservations opened.   
-James Jarmin from channel 5/30 is doing an investigative report on the cost of building CMSP.  He requested construction records and documents, went to Lyle Laverty’s house, met with Dean Winstanley and tried to interview someone at the architectural firm that did the park.  
-Bernie wanted Rich to suggest that the Friends look at selling imprinted, nonwoven bags or giving them as gifts.   
-There was a nice article about the Top of the Mountain in the Colorado Open Lands publication.  It can be found at Coloradoopenlands.org.  
-Rich received a notice that the Corps of Engineers needs to inventory part of the park for unexploded ordinances from long ago.  The property included is part of the Top of The Mountain.  
New business

CITO event was rescheduled for 4/25.  Jerry and Lori can work at it.  
Janeen has organized at team from the Volunteers for the Climb to Conquer Cancer.  The Friends can sell hat/shirt combos for $16 or $8 just for a hat at the booth Monique has arranged for us to have.

Monique requested the Friends fund 3 park staff members to participate in Wildland Fire training that is going to be held at the Park.  The cost will be $165.  A motion was made to approve this expenditure and passed unanimously.  

Motion was made to adjourn.  Motion approved unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 7:15 pm.  Next meeting will be May 21 at 5:30 pm.  
Respectfully submitted, 

Lori O’Hare

